aevon 20 North Broadway, Suite 1500 Telephone: (405) 235-3611

ENERGY CORPORATION Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102-8260 Fax: (405) 552-4667

September 24, 2001

New Mexico Qil Conservation Division
1301 W. Grand
Artesia, NM 88210

Attention: Mr. Gerry Guye

Re: Atoka San Andres Unit # 134, TA Request API # 300150028100

Dear Mr. Guye,

In reference to your letter dated 9/5/2001, which I have attached, I offer the following answers to
your three questions:

1) Yes, Devon Energy is the current operator of the captioned well.
2) Yes, this well is currently temporarily abandoned.

3) We hope to reinstitute production from this well within twelve months. Since taking over
this field from Pennz Energy, Devon has methodically been evaluating this field. At the
present time, an outside consulting firm is undertaking a field-wide reservoir study.

Mr. Danny Hokett with Devon will be contacting you to MIT this well and renew its TA status.

Feel free to call me, should you have any questions.

Youys tryly.

Jim Linville, Jr.

Senior Operations Engineer
Devon Energy
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20 N. Broadway Ste 1500 DIVISION ORDERS

Oklahoma City, OK 73102

Dear Sir:

A portion of Division Rule 203 is quoted fer your information:
The Division may permit any well which is required to be properly abandoned under these rules but which
has potential for future beneficial use for enhanced recovery or injection, and any other well for which an
operator requests temporary abandonment, to be temporarily abandoned for a period of up to five (5) years.
Prior to the expiration of any approved temporary abandonment the operator shall return the well to
beneficial use under a plan approved by the Division, permanently plug and abandon said well or apply for

a new approval to temporarily abandon the well. [7-12-90...2-1-96]

Our records indicate the wells on the attached list have been temporarily abandoned. The T/A status of these wells is
currently going to expire and information is needed to determine the future use of these wells.

Please furnish the following information to the Artesia District Office within 30 days.
1. Is your company the current operator of these oil or gas wells?
2. Are these wells currently temporarily abandoned?
3. Does your company plan to reinstitute production and/or injection operations on these wells in the near future?

If your company plans to request temporary abandonment again contact the Artesia District Office for approval and a date the
well can be tested for mechanical integrity as stated in Division Rule 203.

Respectfully,

il Conservagdon Division4 Artesia
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